March 10, 2011
Via email: board@reviewboard.ca , chubert@reviewboard.ca

Mr. Richard Edjericon

Chairman of the Board

Mackenzie Valley Environmental Review Board
Box 938, #200 Scotia Centre,

5102-50" Avenue,

Yellowknife, NT. X1A 2N7

Dear Chairman,

Re: EA0809-002 Prairie Creek Mine
Final Technical Reports and proposed hearing schedule

We are in receipt of the above captioned letter dated March 9, 2011 from the MVRB
officer pertaining to the proposed schedule of the current EA. With a view to expediting
this process and enabling all to readily participate in the upcoming community hearings
we would ask your consideration of moving the tentatively scheduled community
hearings to occur around the 3™ week in April 2011. Fort Simpson and Nahanni Butte
ice bridges would still be operational at that time and this would allow all participants to
freely access these community meetings by vehicle rather than exclude some due to
other more expensive forms of transport. Historically the region also suffers flooding
during break-up and the uncertainties surrounding this time period should be avoided.

Your prompt consideration to this matter would be appreciated.

Yours truly,
CANADIAN ZINC CORPORATION

Alan B. Taylor
COO & VP Exploration

Cc: Chuck Hubert

Suite 1710-650 West Georgia Street
PO Box 11644
Vancouver, BC V6B 4N9
Tel: (604) 688-2001 Fax: (604) 688-2043
E-mail:alan@canadianzinc.com, Website: www.canadianzinc.com




